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MEMORANDUM 

To: Joint Fiscal Committee members 

From: Sorsha Anderson, Staff Associate 

Date: September 10, 2020 

Subject: Grant Requests – JFO #3019 

Enclosed please find one (1) item, which the Joint Fiscal Office has received from the 

Administration.  

 

JFO #3019 – Two (2) limited-service positions within the VT Agency of Human 

Services, Department of Health. This grant will be used to implement evidence-based 

interventions to increase rates of colorectal screenings in primary care clinics that serve low-

income, rural Vermonters. One (1) Public Health Programs Administrator responsible for the 

execution of grant deliverables, development of reports and documentation to the CDC, and one 

(1) Public Health Programs Evaluator responsible for developing the program evaluation plan 

and activities, and works with staff on plan implementation. Both positions are 100% federally 

funded and are expected to be funded for a minimum of 5 years. This request does not stem from 

the state or federal response to the COVID-19 pandemic. 

[JFO received 09/9/20] 

 

Please review the enclosed materials and notify the Joint Fiscal Office (Sorsha Anderson, 

sanderson@leg.state.vt.us) if you have questions or would like this item held for legislative 

review. Unless we hear from you to the contrary by October 10, 2020 we will assume that you 

agree to consider as final the Governor’s acceptance of this request. 













~ VERMONT 
Deparbnent of Health 
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108 Cherry Street - PO Box 70 

Burlington, VT 05402-0070 

Health Vermont.gov 

[phone] 802-863-7280 Agency of Human Services 

MEMORANDUM July 17, 2020 

TO: Michael K. Smith, Secretary of Human Services 

FR: Mark Levine, MD, Commissioner of Health E-SIGNE!D by Mark Levine, MD 
on 202 -07-17 17:37:32 EST 

RE: Request for Grant Acceptance 

I am pleased to report that Vermont has received a grant from the Department of Health and 
Human Services, Centers for Disease Control & Prevention to improve screening and prevention 
of colorectal cancer. 

Colorectal cancer is the third most common cancer diagnosed and the third leading cause of 
cancer death in men and women in Vermont. In Vermont, colorectal cancer screening rates 
have remained steady since 2008 with no significant, measurable change in the percentage of 
Vermont adults ages 50-75 that have received screening. With rates at 72% in 2016, Vermont 
has a higher percentage of men and women meeting the colorectal cancer screening guidelines 
compared to the U.S. at 68.8%, however it has the lowest rate in New England (range: 68.8% -
80%). There are clear disparities in colorectal cancer screening rates among certain populations 
in Vermont, including individuals with income at or below $25,000 having a rate of 64% and 
those at $25,000-$50,000 at 68% and those with a high school education or less who have a 
rate of 64%. 

The grant award is $391,045 for the first year of an expected five year project period. 

The funds will be used to implement evidence-based interventions in primary care clinics that 
serve low-income, rural Vermonters aged 50 - 75 in central and southeastern Vermont. The 
two key outcomes expected at the end of the period of performance are an increased clinic 
level of colorectal screening rates leading to increased prevention of colorectal cancers and 
improved systems in the selected clinics. 

Please find enclosed a Grant Acceptance Request (AA-1) and Limited Service Position Request 
for your review and approval. 

Cc: Sarah Clark, AHS Chief Financial Officer 
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MEMORANDUM        August 19, 2020 
 
 
TO:  Candace Elmquist, Senior Budget Analyst 
 Department of Finance & Management 
  

FR: Paul Daley, Financial Director   
 
RE: Colorectal Cancer Screening Grant AA-1 Funding Assumptions 
 
The Health Department has provided your office with an AA-1 Request for Grant Acceptance 
along with a Limited Service Position Request.   You have noted that our budget information in 
Section 10 reflects anticipated funding beyond the first-year award of $391,045.   This 
memorandum provides an explanation of the basis for that assumption. 
 
The Health Department applied for this funding in response to a notice of funding opportunity 
published by CDC as CDC-RFA-DP20-2002.  In the notice, the CDC stated its intent to fund 
projects for a five-year budget period and applicants were expected to submit a five year work 
plan.  Our project proposal was approved, and our first-year notice of grant award was issued 
on 6/10/2020.  The grant award noted that future funding would be based on satisfactory 
programmatic progress and availability of funds. 
 
Our AA-1 budget estimates that we’ll spend 75% of the first year award in state fiscal year 
2021, allowing for the usual start up period for grant approval, hiring and commencement of 
work.  Our fiscal year 22 and 23 estimates assume that we’ll receive and spend the full award 
amount in each fiscal year.  CDC grants generally allow for grantees to carry forward unspent 
funds, and for no-cost extensions if the full award is not expended before the end of the initial 
project period.  
 
We have high confidence in our ability to make satisfactory progress on our work plan and 
receive future year awards, and have included this estimate in our AA-1 budget as support for 
our request to establish limited service positions for the duration of the project period. 
  
 
 
 
 

https://www.grants.gov/web/grants/view-opportunity.html?oppId=321237



